



5/21/2024

RE: Zoe Berrios

Dear Jessica June Childhood Cancer Foundation,

Zoe was initially diagnosed with Pre-B ALL in June 2019 and underwent 2.5 years of treatment. She was in remission until September 2023, when her medical team found her blood counts were concerning. The family then learned that Zoe had, unfortunately, relapsed. With limited treatment options in their home country of Honduras, the family searched for options to save their daughter. They then came to Nicklaus Children's Hospital and have been under the care of Dr. Guillermo De Angulo. Since being here, she has faced several rounds of chemotherapy and months of immunotherapy.

This journey has been incredibly difficult for the family. Zoe and her mom have been sleeping in the living room of a family friend to ensure she can get her treatments. While incredibly grateful for the help from their friends, this has not been ideal for Zoe, who is immunocompromised and fragile. Her family wants to have her in the most appropriate conditions for her to be able to thrive and progress well through treatment. Aside from needing support with rent, the family is very much in need of help with basic necessities, like groceries and transportation.

Zoe still has many challenges ahead and we all would love to see her triumph over every one of them. We thank all of you for your sincere consideration of support for Zoe and her family.

Kind regards,

Yanara Del Valle, MSW

Pediatric Social Worker

Nicklaus Children's Hospital